Town of Canterbury
Board of Selectmen – Budget Work Session
January 16, 2012


Selectmen Present:	Bob Steenson
Briggs Lockwood
			Tyson Miller
 Town Administrator:	Roger Becker

 The meeting was called to order at 6:04 PM.

Briggs stated the he does not support the proposed $12,000 EMT support.  The Board held a brief discussion on the Fire Department reimbursements.

Representative Seth Cohn attended the meeting to discuss a bill proposed by the Legislature regarding Current Use.

Bob explained that of all the State programs, the Current Use program is not broken and does not need to be fixed.

Seth explained that he was approached by Representative Hansen to cosponsor this bill.  He agreed because the State created a structure that the Land Use Change Tax can be “bound” all together.  He further explained that once people have Current Use, changes can be made and are not notifying the Towns. Bob reported that the only change he would like to see is the possibility of a renewal period.  Seth stated that he thinks what happens is that someone that no longer qualifies should be penalized.  Seth stated that this bill goes too far, but there is no incentive for Current Use records to be current.  The goal is to hold people accountable, given the economic situation and to put an option on the table for the Town’s to allocate the funds to uses other than Conservation.  Briggs stated that one of his concerns is that they have enough times where the State tells them what to do and fundamentally, he doesn’t agree that the State should tell the Towns how to allocate money.  

Seth stated that as the bill is currently written, the penalties are too harsh.  His goal was to fix the allocation issue and allow the money to be re-allocated to other things such as purchasing vehicle, equipment, etc.   

Jim Bassett joined the meeting.

Roger explained that the DRA has an inventory program.  This would require the property owner to list any changes made to the property and structures.

Bob stated that he wants Seth to withdraw his co-sponsorship and change the bill to adopt a renewal program.  Ty asked how accurate would Seth require the survey of the land to be, will they need to have a professional survey done.  Jim explained that he recently settled an issue between a Town and property without having a survey done.

Bob believes that with a 10-year renewal, this puts ownership back to the land owners.  Current Use not only benefits the landowner but also the Town allowing open space, etc.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Bob stated that the he is opposed to anything this hostile to current use and would like the Board to oppose this bill.  Seth stated that he is opposed to this bill as written.

Bob made a motion that this board is in opposition of HB 1515 and any bill that are hostile to the Current Use program.  Ty seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion carried.
The Board thanked Seth and Jim for attending.

The Board began their review of the 2012 Budget.

Fire Department
The Board feels that the facility is adequate for their needs; the Board does not support the warrant article for the garage door opener.  Briggs stated that the Fire Department recently had a fundraiser for a mezzanine and feels that they need to be reminded that this is a Town Building.
The Board discussed the reimbursement components of the budget.  All the reimbursement components total $42,400.  Bob stated that the Town did not vote to pay for a Part-Time Chief and Pete started this program to be reviewed at the end of the year.  Bob suggested removing the $12,000 EMT support reimbursement budget line.  Briggs explained that the Full-Time position was supposed to take care of some the record keeping and would not like to fund the EMT reimbursement at all.  He believes the Chief could come with the EMT reimbursement out of the $20,000 reimbursement line.

Briggs submitted a spreadsheet that shows that over a 5 year period, the Fire Department Budget has increase 122%.  Bob suggested that they communicate with the Chief that the Board is concerned with the reimbursement lines.

Police Department
A brief discussion was held on the wage line of the budget.  The Board would like additional information on the proposed shifts and who will be working those shifts.

Highway Department
Wages – a 3% over last years budgeted amount was submitted.  The Board changed felt that since the budget line was underspent; the new budget should be the same as last year and will still allow for wage increases.

The Board postponed discussion on the Highway Department Budget to speak with Treasurer, Al Edelstein.

Al wanted to discuss the Treasurer’s salary.  Al submitted a list of activities performed by the Treasurer and the amount of time it takes to perform these activities.  Al asked the Board to consider inserting a budget line for mileage reimbursement.  Briggs and Bob are in support of the mileage reimbursement utilizing the Federal reimbursement amount of $0.55 cents per mile.  Ty suggested that instead of creating a new budget line that the Treasurer’s salary be increased to $4,000.
Al appreciates whatever Selectmen can do.  The Board will create a budget line for fuel reimbursement and fund it with $1,200.  The Board thanked Al for the backup data he submitted.

A brief discussion was held on the term of the Treasurer.  Last year, the ballot was incorrect and listed the Treasurer’s position as a 3-year term.  Al supports a 3-year term.  The Selectmen will draft a warrant article to change the Treasurer’s position from a 1-year term to a 3-year term.

The Board thanked Al for coming in.

The Selectmen resumed their discussion on the Highway Budget.

The Board discussed the request for a new Highway Truck.  A brief discussion was held on purchasing a used truck vs. new.

The Board will increase the Highway Truck Capital Reserve to $30,000 and the Highway Equipment Capital Reserve Fund to $10,000.  This will allow approximately half the money needed to purchase a new truck next year.  The Board asked Jan to review how the Highway Capital Reserve Funds were created to ensure that they are agents to expend.

The Selectmen discussed a proposal for repairs to the Salt Shed.  A warrant article will be drafted with an amount of $5,000 to make the necessary repairs.

The Board asked Jan to contact Ken Bean for an estimate to paint the Town Hall.

The Selectmen reviewed the increases in the Police, Fire and Highway budgets.  The Highway Department has a 6% increase, Police – 9% increase and Fire a 12.3% increase.  The Board will communicate to the Fire and Police Department that they would like to see a target of a 6% increase and ask that they make adjustments.

A discussion was held on the Part-Time employee’s health insurance costs.  The Board will further discuss.

The next scheduled Selectmen’s meeting will be held on January 23, 2012 at 6:00 PM at the Meeting House.

Briggs made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:30 PM.  Bob seconded the motion.  All in favor, motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Jan Stout
Administrative Assistant
